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<International Nursing Special Program: UOEH hosted the delegation from Department of Nursing, Wonkwang 
University, Korea> 
From August 19 to 22, the Department of Nursing, School of Health Sciences, UOEH hosted a total of 11 
participants including 3 faculty members and 8 second-year undergraduate students from the Department of 
Nursing, Wonkwang University, Iksan, South Korea under the International Nursing Special Program. 
The International Nursing Special Program is an annual program in which nursing students are mutually dispatched 
to each university every other year for a training program. UOEH students have visited Wonkwang University last 
year and this was the first time for UOEH to host the delegation. A total of 20 students including 7 second-year 
and 13 first-year nursing students participated from UOEH. Following the welcome reception, the delegation 
visited the nursing practice rooms, research facilities, and the university hospital at UOEH, and both students gave 
presentations in English (introduction of the nursing system and student life, etc.). They also visited the 
Shabondama Soap Co., Ltd. in Wakamatsu as well as Kokura Castle and other places in the city center. At the 
farewell reception, certificate of completion was handed to all the participants. Although it was a short period of 
time, the intensive schedule contributed to deepen the friendship between the Japanese and Korean students, 
cultivated their global perspectives, and promoted cross-cultural understanding, making it a meaningful 
international exchange. 
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Students’ presentations                     Farewell reception/Closing ceremony 


